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Abstract: Colonic lipomas are usually seen as small
dimensions in the cecum and ascending colon of
elderly women. Many of colon lipomas are
asymptomatic and diagnosed incidentally during
endoscopy or surgery. As diameter increases it can
cause symptoms such as bleeding, obstruction or
intussusceptions. 53 years old female patient was
admitted to the emergency department with ongoing
intermittent abdominal pain more significantly over
the past year with nausea and vomiting. On routine
physical examinations more pronounced abdominal
tenderness and rebound was observed in the right
lower quadrant. At blood count leucocytosis was
measured as 15,300. Other biochemical parameters
were normal. Air-fluid levels were detected on
abdominal graphy, bowel dilatation and a mass of
7x5x4 cm in diameters in cecum, compatible with
lipoma reported by ultrasound and computed
tomography,The patientunderwent laparotomy the
mass which cause the lumen almost completely
obstructed was palpated in the cecum with proximal
bowel dilatation. A right hemicolectomy and
ileotransversostomy was performed. Histopathologic
examination of the resected specimen was reported
as lipoma consisting of grossly compatible with
yellow microscopic fatty cells. On the fifth
postoperative day the patient was discharged
uneventfully
without
any
complaints
and
complications. We report a case of giant cecal
lipoma causing intussusseption who admitted to our
clinic and discharged successfully.
Keywords; lipoma, intussusception, cecum

1. Introduction
Colonic lipomas are rarely detected at
colonoscopy, surgery or autopsy incidentally (1).
Lipomas of cecum and ascending colon are usually
asymptomatic and no treatment was needed. If
diameter exceed 2cm, symptoms, such as abdominal
pain, bleeding, obstruction, intussusception, and even
weight loss ca be seen (26) We report a 53 year old

woman, who presented a large pedunculated cecal
lipoma with ulcerated mucosa (7cm in greatest
dimension).
The
patient
underwent
right
hemicolectomy and side to side anastomosis was
performed. The lesion was diagnosed as submucosal
lipoma at cecum histopathologically.

2. Case Report
A 53 year old female patient was admitted to our
emergency department with intermittent right lower
quadrant abdominal pain of one year duration with
nausea and vomiting. She had no any relevant
medical or surgical history, On the physical
examination the abdomen was mildly distended, with
right lower quadrant tenderness with rebound in the
right iliac fossa. No abdominal mass was palpated.
Routine laboratory tests showed leucocytosis
(15.300), hemoglobin 10.3g/dL; all other blood tests
were within normal limits. Air fluid levels on right
lower abdominal quadrant were showed at plain
abdominal Xray findings, plain chest Xray and
electrocardiography findings were nonspecific.
Abdominal computed tomography revealed a 7x5 cm
diameter in sized intraluminal cecal mass with
intestinal dilatation. Exact details of the procedure
were explained and a patient informed consent was
obtained. The patient was taken to operating room.
At laparatomy, colocolonic intussusception in the
right colon with dilatation of proximal intestine was
seen and right hemicolectomy and sidetoside
anastomosis were performed. At the postoperative
5th day she was discharged from the hospital without
any complication. Macroscopic appearence of the
resected right hemicolectomy specimen shows a
pedunculated polypoid tumor at cecum of 7x5x4 cm
diameters in size causing intussusception of the
cecum into the ascending colon (Figure1).
Histopathological examination of the resected
specimen proved the diagnosis of submucosal lipoma
at cecum.
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Fig1: Macroscopic appearence of a pedunculated
polypoid tumor with ulcerated overlying mucosa at
cecum of right hemicolectomy resection specimen

3. Discussion
Lipomas are rare benign tumors of the
gastrointestinal tract, mostly seen in the right colon.
Incidence of colonic lipomas ranges from 0.2 to
4.4% (7). Lipoma of colon arises in the submucosa
and extends in to the muscularis propria or
subserosa. Usually, the lipomas are solitary, but can
be multiple (8). Colonic lipomas usually do not cause
symptoms (%75) and are seen at colonoscopy,
surgery or autopsy incidentally. Symptoms such as
abdominal pain, diarrhea, rectal bleeding,
constipation, nausea and vomiting, weight loss,
bowel obstruction were seen (26)
Colonic lipomas are small polypoid masses
mainly seen in the cecum and ascending colon, (3,9)
The etiology of gastro intestinal system lipomas is
not well understood yet (10). In many cases they are
truely neoplastic lipomas and arise from the
submucosa with a well circumscribed margin and
protrude into the lumen. They have a polypoid
appearance, and rarely extend to muscularis propria,
even subserosa. The lipoma may be a result of
chronic inflammation, especially in the cecum. The
chronic infammatory process may result
in
abnormal intestinal motility and this may cause the
mucosa to pull away from the deeper submucosa,
resulting in the creation of a tissue space with
subsequent adipose tissue deposition. The deposited
adipose tissues have no welldefined margins with
adjacent tissues, and the overlying and adjacent
colonic mucosa always presents with inflammatory
changes, as in our current case. In this situation, it
is better to call a pseudolipoma to distinguish from
the true neoplastic lipoma. However, the
differentiation
of
neoplastic
lipoma
and
pseudolipoma is not well recognized and still
controversial.
For diagnosis of colonic lipomas; colonoscopy
may allow direct visualization of the submucosal
colonic lipomas. Colonoscopic biopsies can confirm
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the tumor nature. Barium enema studies are not
diagnostic for especially colonic lipomas. Prefered
noninvasive diagnostic method for colonic lipomas is
Computerized Tomography scan. Ultrasonographic
features of this benign tumor are not characteristic.
Magnetic Resonance imaging was recently used
modality.(11)
Various treatment options of lipomas of colon are
present. Generally, small lipomas of colon with
pedicle can be safely removed endoscopically.
Surgical resection is recommended for symptomatic
large lipomas or to reduce the risk of underlying
malignancy.
(12)
A
segmental
resection,
hemicolectomy or subtotal colectomy may be
necessary in cases when diagnosis is questionable or
when a complication occurs. If the preoperative
diagnosis of colonic lipoma can be made correctly,
the extent of surgery may be appropriately limited.
(13,14)
In conclusion, we report a case of giant cecal
lipoma with intussusseption which was treated
successfully.
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